
 
April 26, 2022 

 

 

Rosa DeLauro 

Chair, House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Kay Granger 

Ranking Member, House Appropriations Committee 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for an Automated Infantry Platoon Battle Course at Fort Hood in fiscal 

year 2023.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Fort Hood, located at 761st Tank Battalion 

Avenue, Killeen, TX 76544. 

 

The funding would be used to provide soldiers at Fort Hood’s Reserve and National Guard units 

with a facility to obtain and maintain efficiency for live fire training.  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
John R. Carter 

Member of Congress 
 


